
 

 
 

Headteacher’s Newsletter 14th June  2024 
 
 

Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
Vocabulary Parade 2024 
 
We are excited to inform children and families about this year’s Vocabulary Parade.  This has 
been a huge success over the years and promotes discussion based around the importance of 
words.  The theme this year is linked to British Values and more information is attached to this 
newsletter.  We are looking forward to seeing children in their costumes linked to the theme.  
This event will take place on Thursday 27th June 2024.   
 
Year 4 MTC 
 
Well done to the children in year 4 for taking part in their Multiplication Check.  Miss Varley was 
really proud of all the children’s efforts and well done to all children in school who regularly 
practice their times tables on TT Rockstars and are great at recalling these facts. 
 
Alexandra Park Parent Governor Vacancies x2  
 
An exciting opportunity has arisen for two committed parents to join our local 
governing body as parent governors! 

Are you a parent or carer of a child at school who would like to contribute to the 
success of the school and make a real difference in ensuring that our children get the best 
possible education? If so, we would love to hear from you. 

Our governors play a very important role, working in the best interests of our school, but you do 
not need to be an expert in education! 

Parent governors: 

• have a privileged and responsible role 
• have the opportunity to make a difference for children now and in the future 
• have the opportunity to make a difference for other parents and the community and to 

influence the way in which school works with them 
• have the opportunity to learn a lot and develop new skills 

 

We are committed to ensuring that our local governing body is representative of our community 
and welcome a diverse range of perspectives. 

You can see more about the role of school governors in this very brief video here 

If you would be interested in learning more about the role please contact Danielle Hunt on 
01612878000 x 2519 danielle.hunt@pinnacleLT.ac.uk or mention it to a member of staff. 

 
 

https://www.google.com/search?q=whi+become+a+school+governor+recruitment+video&rlz=1C1GCEU_en-GBGB1044GB1045&oq=whi+become+a+school+governor+recruitment+video&gs_lcrp=EgZjaHJvbWUyBggAEEUYOTIJCAEQIRgKGKABMgkIAhAhGAoYoAHSAQkxMjcyN2owajeoAgCwAgA&sourceid=chrome&ie=UTF-8#fpstate=ive&vld=cid:c9fc8ebc,vid:mRqJ_bFipHk,st:0
mailto:danielle.hunt@pinnacleLT.ac.uk


 

 
 
Let’s get reading - BOOM Reader  
 
 
“If you are going to get anywhere in life you have to read a lot of books.”  - Roald Dahl 
 
Well done to all the children and families who have logged onto Boom reader.  We are pleased 
to announce the most home reading logs recorded on Boom reader this week. 
 
 

Position Name Reads at home 
First Place  Aleena Ahmed Class 6  16 parent reads  

Second Place  Muhammad Yaseen Class 
11  
Saniya Zahra Class 11 
Aadam Khan Class 3  

6 parent reads  

Third Place Mohammed Wasif Islam 
Class 1 
Ayaz Hussain Class 2 
Ayaan Munir Class 2 
Affan Mazhar Class 3  
Zara Yasin Class 8 

5 parent reads  

 

 

Spelling Shed Winners  

Place Total points awarded for 
correct spellings 

Child 

First Place 11,643,024 Lyara Sanches – Class 8  
Second Place 7,156,456 Ariana Yasar – Class 11 

Third Place 4,053,111 Inaaya Noor – class 4  

 

TT Rockstars – CELEBRATIONS!  

The most accurate Class Class 11 
The most active Class  Class 4 
The most improved speed  Ayshah Mahmood Class 10  
The most active player  Ayaan Ali Class 5 

 
Word Aware  
 
This week’s word is ‘motionless’.  

Please encourage your child to use this word when out and about. 



 

 
Attendance  
 
Superb attendance last week whole school was 95%.   
 
Well done to these classes for achieving 95% or above: 
 
Classes 1, 2, 7, 11 and 12. 
 
Class 1 received waffles as they had the highest attendance in the school. 
 
Pest Control Free Services  
 
There are now a number of FREE Oldham Council pest control services available for families 
(homeowners and private renters). These include Bed bugs, Cockroaches, Fleas, Mice, and 
Rats.  
 
Website: www.oldham.gov.uk/pestcontrol  
 
Point of contact: envhealth@oldham.gov.uk Tel: 0161 770 2244 

Oldham Schools Out  

Please see attached a poster detailing information about free Online Learning (heiapply.com), 
that families can access over the summer.  
The password is Daisy.  
The key message is once ‘Schools Out – Take an emotional health check’. 

 

Wishing all our families celebrating a wonderful and blessed Eid -ul - Adha 

 

 

REMINDER – we return to school on Monday 24th June 2024 at 8.40am  

Breakfast Club will begin at the usual time of 8am. 

Have safe and happy holiday! 

 

http://www.oldham.gov.uk/pestcontrol
mailto:envhealth@oldham.gov.uk

